DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 16, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Goss, Harden, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg and Wasson 

Members Excused: Corsa, Evans, Keithley and Weir
Staff Present: Davila, Peterson, Galvin, Gentsch and Marshall
Introduction of Guest(s): Paul Davis and Dave Skocik (Delaware Veterans Coalition), Tamar Jones (DVH waiver), Allen Smith (DE Veterans Readjustment Counseling Service – Sussex County), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Elizabeth Byers Jiron (Stand Down), David Rich (DOL), Estelle Murray and Linda Shields (JFHQ) and Jean Goss
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Skocik and Mr. Davis explained the reason for the Coalition’s existence and answered questions. 
Ms. Jones questioned the Commission concerning the DVH residency denial letter she received for her brother and discussion followed.
Mr. Smith reported that the Sussex County Vet Center has successfully moved from Lewes to Georgetown and spoke about a permanent location. 

Mr. McMullen reported that they completed a very successful Professional Airman’s Council. The Wing picnic is scheduled for August 19, 2011.  The Air Force Ball will be held on September 9, 2011, and a POW/MIA Ceremony has been planned for September 16, 2011.
Ms. Byers Jiron announced the flyers for the Stand Down on October 21, 2011, at the Modern Maturity Center are now ready.
Ms. Shields introduced herself and explained her position as the Transition Assistance Advisor for JFHQ and answered questions. 
Capt. Murray introduced herself and explained her new job at JFHQ.  She announced there will be a Suicide Prevention Expo on September 7, 2011, at the Dover Sheraton.

Mr. Rich reported they will run the Employment Expo associated with the Stand Down and said they are looking for businesses to collaborate with for that event. They are working with the TAP program at the DAFB and hoping to create a TAP program for the Guard and Reserve.
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Veterans Home and an update on the progress of the Blue Wing. He shared other nursing home options for veterans who are not eligible for the Delaware Veterans Home and this prompted discussion. He introduced Ms. Marshall, their Quality Assurance Administrator, who has just finished her administrator-in-training program. He also introduced Ms. Galvin, Director and Ms. Gentsch, Activities Therapist. The gaming system that funds were requested for in July’s meeting was brought in and demonstrated. This prompted questions and discussion. 
MOTION BY LARDIZZONE TO APPROVE THE REQUEST TO PURCHASE FOUR NEW GAMING SYSTEMS FOR THE VETERANS HOME, SECONDED BY GOSS, MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Carroll questioned Mr. Peterson about the “Crossing of America” event and discussion followed.
Commissioner Sarg asked questions about the Delaware Veterans Home donations list and answers were provided. 

MOTION BY HARDEN TO APPROVE THE DELAWARE VETERANS HOME DONATIONS LIST, SECONDED BY WASSON, MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Sarg noted that Kitson’s name was on the July Minutes when he was not present.
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT JULY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED, SECONDED BY SARG, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL

Mr. Davila spoke about the current Conservation Technician Manager posting for the Northern Cemetery and discussion followed. 

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that the current Conservation Technician Manager resigned on August 12, 2011.  She also provided an update on the construction progress. Mr. Davila provided additional information about the cemeteries. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Mr. Davila reported that there will be an operational meeting on September 7, 2011, at 1:00 pm. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported he spoke with some legislators and they told him to come see them in January. Chairman Thompson spoke about the letter he drafted and sent to the legislators.  
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Lank announced that due to changes, all organization’s obligations have been moved up on the commemorative affairs list.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – The MOPH monument plaque is located in front of the restaurant at the I-95 Welcome Center. He also indicated that their organization is not in support of HR 2683 (the Heal Act). Their organizational meetings will be in limbo over the summer and will pick up in the fall.  
Goss (KWVA) – They are working on their State picnic, which will be held in Dover on September 17, 2011. 
Harden (WAVES) – She received three organizational flags for the Northern Cemetery.  Their next meeting will be held on September 4, 2011.  She attended the MOPH plaque dedication.
Lank (MOWW) – He reported that they will resume meetings in September 2011.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the DAV National Convention in New Orleans; where the Ford Motor Corporation presented the DAV, Department of Delaware, with a new van.  He also attended the MOPH plaque dedication. 
Newstadt (JWV) – He represented the Commission on July 27, 2011, at the MOPH plaque dedication and a ceremony for a unit returning at the Smyrna Rest Stop on August 5, 2011.
Sarg (MOAA) – He reported that other than advocating lobbying, their organization has been in stand down and their next meeting is in September 2011.
NEW BUSINESS
Chairman Thompson read a letter requesting a residency waiver for admission into the Delaware Veterans Home; there was discussion and the Commission requested more information. The additional information was provided and based on that information, the Commission voted to deny the waiver request.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Chairman Thompson asked the Commission to vote again on Ms. Jones’ DVH residency waiver request; the Commission voted and the denial stands. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Vice Chairman Lardizzone announced the outreach van will be in Delaware on August 22, 2011, at the Department headquarters building in Camden and the American Legion Post in Lewes on August 23, 2011.

Chairman Thompson announced that elections will be held at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
SEPTEMBER 20, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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